#### **EXECUTIVE SESSION**

Board of Trustees Kenmore Municipal Building

Village of Kenmore September 2, 2025

PRESENT: Hon. Patrick Mang Mayor

Hon. Brittany JonesTrusteeHon. Donna GeneskyTrusteeHon. Christopher RingTrustee

ABSENT: Hon. Paul Catalano Trustee

#### **EXECUTIVE SESSION TO DISCUSS THREE (3) FINANCIAL MATTERS**

Trustee Jones moved to go into Executive Session to discuss three (3) financial matters.

Seconded by Trustee Ring and adopted by a full vote in the affirmative.

Trustee Ring moved to end the Executive Session.

Seconded by Trustee Genesky and adopted by a full vote of all members present.

Kathleen P. Johnson Village Clerk/Treasurer

#### **CORPORATION PROCEEDINGS**

**Board of Trustees** Kenmore Municipal Building

Village of Kenmore September 2, 2025

PRESENT: Hon. Patrick Mang Mayor

> Hon. Brittany Jones Trustee Hon. Donna Genesky Trustee Hon. Christopher Ring Trustee

ABSENT: Hon. Paul Catalano Trustee

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mayor Mang. The Mayor led the Pledge of Allegiance.

## BOARD APPROVED THE APPOINTMENT OF A COMMISSIONER TO THE **KENMORE HOUSING AUTHORITY.**

Trustee Jones moved to approve the appointment of Scott Rothschild as a Commissioner to the Kenmore Housing Authority, to fill an unexpired term.

Seconded by Trustee Genesky and adopted by a full vote in the affirmative.

### BOARD APPROVED AND GRANTED PERMISSION FOR THE KENMORE WEST **COLOR RUN EVENT.**

Trustee Genesky moved to approve and grant permission for the Kenmore West Color Run Event on Saturday. October 25, 2025, at the request of Jim Mendola.

Seconded by Trustee Jones and adopted by a full vote in the affirmative.

## BOARD GRANTED PERMISSION TO THE RESIDENTS OF EAST GIRARD AVENUE TO HOLD THEIR FALL ANNUAL CLEAN UP.

Trustee Ring moved to approve and grant permission to the residents of East Girard Avenue, between Delaware Road and Delaware Avenue, to hold their annual Fall Clean Up on Saturday, October 18<sup>th</sup>, 2025, at the request of Peggy Ivancic.

Seconded by Trustee Jones and adopted by a full vote of all members present.

## BOARD GRANTED PERMISSION TO THE RESIDENTS OF ARGONNE DRIVE TO HOLD A BLOCK PARTY.

Trustee Jones moved to approve and grant permission to the residents of Argonne Drive, between Delaware Road and Myron Avenue, to hold a block party on Sunday, September 28<sup>th</sup>, 2025, at the request of Paula Austin.

Seconded by Trustee Genesky and adopted by a full vote of all members present.

# BOARD APPROVED A DRAFT PRELIMINARY AGREEMENT WITH THE TOWN OF TONAWANDA CONCERNING A WATER INTERMUNICIPAL GRANT

Trustee Genesky moved to approve a draft preliminary agreement with the Town of Tonawanda concerning a water intermunicipal grant, subject to revisions. A copy of the draft agreement is appended to these minutes for record purposes.

Seconded by Trustee Jones and adopted by a full vote of all members present.

#### ABSTRACT OF AUDITED VOUCHERS.

Trustee Genesky offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption: **RESOLVED,** that the Mayor be and he hereby is authorized to sign the Abstract of Audited

Vouchers dated September 2, 2025 in the amount of \$278,624.19; General Fund \$267,298.19;

Water Fund \$5,776.00; Sewer Fund \$5,550.00; Capital Fund \$99,057.78; to direct the Treasurer to pay each of the listed claimants in the amount appearing opposite his/her name.

Seconded by Trustee Jones and adopted by a full vote in the affirmative.

#### INVITATION FOR PUBLIC COMMENT/QUESTIONS

The Mayor asked if anyone wished to be heard.

Johanna Woodams of 312 Hamilton Boulevard spoke of Macey's Pizza and her concerns about the parking at the corner, in a no parking zone. She said that customers are parking right at the corner (sometimes double parking) in order to pick up their meal order. This, she feels is an accident waiting to happen as it blocks sightlines for both pedestrian and vehicular traffic. She feels the Kenmore Police need to do more to patrol this area.

Mayor Mang said that the Village is aware of the issue and that the presence of a fire hydrant adds to the problem.

Police Chief Phillips stated that KPD is aware of the problem and that this is not a new thing. The problem, he explained, is that the customers are just picking up order and are trying to get in and out as quickly as possible. This makes enforcement very difficult as they are in and out of Macey's before tickets can even be written. They are a high-volume business with limited parking available. He stated that he is working with the Department of Public Works to come up with the best solution. He said they will be striping the area. They are also considering the installation of flex cones.

Ms. Woodams stated that the temporary sign placed on street seemed to be effective.

Police Chief Phillips replied that it was, but that the Village is working on a more permanent solution. He noted that this location presents a unique problem because of the number of customers and the nature of the business means that customers are parking for very short periods of time.

There were no questions or comments.

The meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on September  $16^{th}$ , 2025, at 7:30 p.m.

Kathleen P. Johnson Village Clerk/Treasurer